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Unity, Maine 

Incorporated June 22, 1804 

• Fiscal Year:  February 1 to January 31 

• Government:  Town Meeting and 3 member Board of Selectmen 

• Population: 2,292 (2020 Census figure) 

• 1,335 Registered Voters 

• Unity contains 25,143 acres 

• Town Office located at:  74 School Street, Unity, Maine 

    Hours:  Monday, Wednesday, Thursday, and Friday:  8 a.m.—2 p.m. 

      Tuesday:  11 a.m.—7 p.m. 

• Town Office Telephone:  (207) 948-3763  Fax:  (207) 948-3767 

• Town Office email:  unity@unityme.org 

• Selectboard meet the 1st, 3rd, and 5th Tuesday of each month at 
6:30 p.m. 

• Trash Pick-up:  Monday in the outlying areas; Friday in the down-
town area.  Trash stickers are $2.50 each and are available at the 
Town Office, Mac’s True Value, Unity Shop & Save, and The Depot 

• Planning Board meets the 4th Wednesday of each month at 7:00 
p.m. at the Unity Town Office 

• School District:  RSU #3 

  Superintendent of Schools: Lisa Roux - incoming Superintendent 

  Central Office:  (207) 948-6136 

  Mt. View High School:  (207) 568-3255 / (207) 568-4315 

  Mt. View Middle School:  (207) 568-7561 / (207) 568-7590 

  Mt. View Elementary School:  (207) 568-7561 / (207) 568-7590 

• Volunteer Regional Food Pantry—Third Saturday of the month 

  180 Depot Street, Unity, ME 7 a.m.—8 a.m. 

  Contact Number (207) 487-1199 

• Plumbing Inspector:  Dylan Lajoie—(207) 948-3763 

• Animal Control Officer:  Dennis Morelli—(207) 712-3714 

• Code Enforcement Officer:  Dylan Lajoie (207) 948-3763 

• Dial 911 for emergency 



ANNUAL REPORT 

OF THE 

MUNICIPAL OFFICERS 

 

FOR THE 

 

TOWN OF 

UNITY, MAINE 

 

FOR THE 

 

MUNICIPAL YEAR 

 

FEBRUARY 1, 2024 

to 

JANUARY 31, 2025 



Town of Unity Officials 

 MEMBERS TERM EXPIRES 

Board of Selectmen Timothy Parker, Jr. Vice Chair Dec. 24 

  Antonio “Tony” Avila Chair Mar. 26 

  David Wakefield Mar. 27 

 

Board of Appeals David Aldrich Mar. 25 

 5 Members Valerie Derosier Mar. 25 

 3-year term  Andrew Benson Mar. 27 

 No Selectmen or Spouses Vacant 

  Vacant 

   

   

Assessor Ellery Banes, CMA, RJD Appraisal 

 

Animal Control Officer Dennis Morelli Mar. 25 

 

Health Officer Linda Hunter Mar. 25 

 

Cemetery Committee Andrew Benson Mar. 25 

  Roxanne Curtis Mar. 25 

  Carol Lichtenbaum Mar. 25 

  Matthew Picard Mar. 25 

  Peggy Turner Mar. 25 

  Denise Whitney Mar. 25 

  Beverly Winship Mar. 25 

Budget Committee 

 7 to 15 Members  

 3-year term Larry King Mar. 25 

  Jonathan McIntyre Mar. 26 

  Alic Albright Mar. 26 

  Jonathan Dowdy Mar. 26 

  Emily Newell Mar. 27 

  Daniel McCormick Mar. 27 

  Michael Berry  Mar. 28 



Planning Board Jim Buckle Feb. 25 

 7 Members Mark Nickerson Mar. 25 

 3-year term Jon Carman Mar. 26 

  Lynda Hanshaw Mar. 26 

  Emily Newell Mar. 26 

  Brian Erickson Mar. 26 

  Bob Portner Mar. 26 

  Mary Anderson Mar. 27 

 

Plumbing Inspector David Schofield Mar. 25 

 

Code Enforcement Officer David Schofield Feb. 25 

 

EMA Director Andrew Clark Mar. 25 

 

UARRC Representative Diana Hauser Mar. 25 

  Elizabeth Soucie Mar. 25 

 

UARRC Alternate Vacant  

 

Economic Development Committee Jean Bourg Aug. 24 

 7 to 17 Members Penny Sampson Dec. 24 

 2-year term Tony Avila Selectman Rep Apr. 25 

 3 Consecutive terms and then Scott Montaginio Apr. 25 

 Must take 1 year off Jacob Tauke Apr. 26 

  Jacob Racioppi Apr. 26 

  Christopher Newbury Apr. 26 

  Joseph Saltalamachia Apr. 26 

  Christopher Lucey EDC Director   Apr. 26 

 

Election Clerks Michael Berry Apr. 26 

  Tara Berry Apr. 26 

  Patricia Clark Apr. 26 

  Chrissy Hunter Apr. 26 

  Linda Hunter Apr. 26 

   



Election Clerks (continued) Lucia Picard Apr. 26 

  Matthew Picard Apr. 26 

  Peggy Turner Apr. 26 

  Lynn Warman Apr. 26 

  Denise Whitney Apr. 26  

  Jean Bourg Apr. 26 

  Melissa Bastien Apr. 26 

  Najean Shedyak Apr. 26 

  Lynda Hanshaw Apr. 26 

  Alexander Koch Apr. 26 

 

 

Town Clerk, Tax Collector, Treasurer, Char-lin Williams Appointed 

Administrative Assistant, Registrar of Voters, FOAA Director, 911 Officer 

 

Deputy Clerk  Doreen Berry  Apr. 24 

  Breanna Goewey Appointed 

 

RSU #3 Superintendent Lisa Roux, incoming  

 

RSU #3 Town of Unity Director Najean Shedyak Mar. 26 

 

Unity Utilities District Matthew Curtis Mar. 25 

  Patricia Clark Mar. 26 

  Charles Schaefer Mar. 27 

   

Parks and Recreation Committee  
  Judith Stoodley, Chair Mar. 25 

  Dash Albright, Treasurer Mar. 25 

  Pam Salokangas, Secretary Mar. 25 

  Eliana Albright Mar. 25 

  Myrna Raven Mar. 25 

  Najean Shedyak Mar. 25 

  Katrina Tozier Apr. 25 



Fire Department 

 Fire Chief Andrew Clark (Appointed) 

 Unity Fire Department Officers Emily Newell, Deputy Chief 

  James Porter, Assistant Chief 

  Jeffrey Curtis, 1st Lieutenant 

  Anthony Sargent, 2nd Lieutenant 

  Thomas Brown, 3rd Lieutenant 

 

Volunteer Regional Foos Pantry Rep. Charles Schaefer 

 

Scholarship Fund Trustees Donyse Babin 

  Roxanne Curtis 

  Alicia McCormick 

  Patricia Newell 

  Nan Simpson 

  Craig Tozier 

 

Waldo County Sheriff Jason W. Trudy 

Chief Deputy Waldo County Sheriff Matthew Curtis 

 

Waldo County Commissioner District 3 Timothy Parker Jr.  

 

 



State Senator District 11 Chip Curry 

  Chip.Curry@legistature.maine.gov 

 

Maine House of Representatives  District 38 Benjamin Hymes 

  318 Birches Rd. 

  Waldo, ME  04915 

  (207) 287-1440 (W) 

 Capitol Address House of Representatives 

  2 State House Station 

  Augusta, ME  04333-0002 

 Capitol Telephone 1-800-423-2900 or (207) 287-1400 

  (207) 287-4469 (TTY) 

 

 

 



Dedications 
We dedicate the 2024 Town of Unity Annual Report to  

Penny Picard-Sampson and Charles Porter  

for their selfless acts of kindness and service to their community. 



Charlie and his family moved to Unity in the fall 
of 1972. He was first hired as the general man-
ager of the local hardware store, Proctor-Bowie 
which soon became a hub of activity. He would 
later be purchasing the business and operating 
Unity Hardware for over 20 years. Charlie wast-
ed no time in joining the Unity Volunteer Fire 
Department with his knowledge and experience 
from previously serving with his hometown 
(Caldwell, New Jersey) Volunteer Fire Depart-
ment; he put his training and expertise to good 
use during his time. In the late 70’s and 
throughout the 80’s, he served as the Assistant 
Fire Chief for the Town; which he served under 
3 different Chiefs. He also served as the UVFD 
Association as Secretary and Treasurer. 

 

On numerous occasions when the fire phone 
would ring, no matter where he was, he would either locked up the store or left a trusted custom-
er in charge while he responded to the emergency because he knew every second counts. For a 
time, he drove the ambulance for Franklin Dazel when they were short staffed. 

 

 

Following his retirement, Charlie took on the duties of Code Enforcement for Unity in 1997, and 
eventually served several other towns including: Albion, Burnham (3 years), Troy and Thorndike. 
He worked diligently in the services of the Town of Unity for over 50 years which included many 
training sessions in various roles of each job and he was very integrated into the Planning Board 
Meetings as well. He helped teach the next generation and impacted many lives with profession-
alism and dedication.  

 

Charlie had been an integral part of the Town and everyone valued his experience, knowledge, 
dedication and service. He was a vital asset to this community and he will be greatly missed.  

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

James Porter 

Charles I. Porter Jr. 
1937-2024 



Spirit of America Foundation is a 501(c)(3) public charity established in Augusta, ME in 1990 
to honor volunteerism.  

Spirit of America Foundation Tribute is presented in the name of Maine municipalities – and 
starting in 2022, the Spirit of America Foundation School Award is presented in the name of 
Maine schools – to local individuals, organizations and projects for commendable communi-
ty service. Since Alma Jones received the first Spirit of America award from Augusta Mayor 
William Burney on Nov. 26, 1991, the tribute has been presented at 500+ ceremonies!  

 

This year’s Nomination for the 
Spirit of America Award is   

Charles I. Porter Jr! 

 

Last year’s Spirit of America 

nominee was 

Penny Picard-Sampson. 

Spirit of America Award 



 









2024 Municipal Officers Report 





Dear Unity Residents,  

In Summer 2024, Christopher Lucey was selected as the new Economic Development Officer and 
invited to facilitate the formation of a new vision, strategy and effort to prepare a revised Compre-
hensive Plan for the Town of Unity. The Office of Economic Development has faced some chal-
lenges in previous years that have caused it to pause this past Fall in order to regroup to over-
come some key obstacles. The first among them was to perform a financial audit and bank recon-
ciliation. Next was the need to create a Comprehensive Plan and strategy that leads to more di-
rect economic growth. This past Fall was an important time to evaluate the needs of business 
leaders both in Unity as well as our surrounding townships to determine how Unity may be 
uniquely positioned to enhance the growth of our community and neighboring towns.  

 

In the process the follow efforts were done in the late Summer through January 2025:  

Meetings with local businesses (understanding their challenges to grow) 

Researching State of Maine EDC policies, perspectives and emphasis for the future 

Meeting with Unity EDC members to gauge the previous obstacles & opportunities 

Designed a Draft Presentation on the Town of Unity Economic Development Outlook 

Evaluated the leading economic drivers and conditions that may limit future growth 

Designing an overview of our region’s economic indicators & a growth dashboard (this is a 
new concept and tool that is in the early stages of conceptual design) 

Setting new vision with the support of new EDC Committee to plan out 2025 actions 

 

It is important to keep in mind that there was some remediation and research that was needed 
before any action could be taken. The information on various projects and proposal was either 
limited or missing from previous administrations. Therefore, it was difficult to fully begin any effort 
without recreating an understanding of activity and allocation – which took a lot of time.  Our 
Town Clerk and staff are responsible for doing that heavy lifting to help our office understand the 
full scope of what had previously been discussed, planned and approved by the previous Eco-
nomic Development Committee (EDC). Around that same time, late Summer 2024, the Select-
man and the Town Clerk saw the need to perform an audit that encompassed the various town 
committees which included the EDC. The process was extended in part due to special circum-
stances, such as administrating a Presidential Election in the midst of managing the daily opera-
tions of the Town – all while rebuilding and reconciling banking records first – in order to perform 
an audit with accurate & adequate financial information & balanced accounts. 

 

Our Town Clerk and staff did an excellent job given the time constraints and added challenges. It 
was only due to their tenacity, dedication and hard work – after hours – and many weekends – 
where they did the heavy lifting needed to rebuild our systems. They are truly public servants. 

2024 Economic Development  

Officer Report 



While all this activity was happening, the OED hosted a couple meetings to understand the focus 
and activity of the EDC up through this past Summer 2024. The Selectman Board recognized the 
need for a “freeze spending” to allow time to assess the state of activity and to perform the inter-
nal audit in order to provide an accurate picture of our current records, financial accounts and 
project allocations. We are pleased to announced that the newly formed EDC has voted to lift the 
“freeze” as of March 3rd, 2025 and the Selectboard followed through and approved on March 4th, 
2025. The EDC has also voted to retroactively approve grants that were paused in 2024 – and the 
Committee can now review new proposals and grant application moving forward for the remain-
der of the 2025 Calendar year for EDC.  

 

The EDC will begin hosting monthly meetings again so please check the Town website and calen-
dar for dates, times and agendas (along with prior meeting minutes) to stay informed of current 
discussions. 

 

In addition, there is the ongoing conversation around Unity College Campus and its future. Fresh 
conversations have begun between the Town of Unity and Unity College to understand their time-
lines, priorities and aspirations. At the moment, no specific plan or partnerships have been made 
officially, but there are active discussions the college is having with potential future campus ten-
ants. As soon as we have more specific details, OED will share an update with the Town and keep 
everyone up to date. 

 

As we begin 2025, there are numerous opportunities before us to explore and discuss. Everyone 
is welcome to join an EDC discussion and/ or share your insights and ideas with our new EDC 
Team who will be made available on our website in the coming weeks. Please encourage each of 
them as they invest their time and best effort to enhancing the vision and values of our beautiful 
community and the wonderful friends and families that are - Unity.  

 

Peace to you, 

 

Christopher Lucey  

Economic Development Officer  

 

 

 

 

 



Cemetery Committee Report 

We started 2024 off with plans that we would be repairing many of the headstones 
that were damaged from the December 18th, 2023, windstorm.  Unfortunately, we 
weren’t able to make arrangements with the company that the Town has used for mul-
tiple years.  We researched other companies who do headstone repairs, but we were-
n’t comfortable with these other companies’ reputation.  We have contacted our first 
choice again this year and are hoping that they will be able to work us into their 2025 
schedule. 

 

In the spring and summer of 2024, members of our committee were able to attend 
some of the Maine Old Cemetery Association (MOCA) workshops.  These workshops 
are for individuals who are interested in restoring and maintaining damaged head-
stones.  MOCA is an organization in Maine that fosters an interest in the discovery, res-
toration, and maintenance of Maine cemeteries, and to preserve records and historical 
information which relates to them.  Through their workshops we were introduced to 
Joe Ferrannini of Grave Stone Matters out of New York, who explained proper cleaning 
techniques, instruction on straightening leaning tablet stones, and exposure to the 
complete repair to damaged headstones. 

 

The Cemetery Committee needs you.  We need volunteers.  We meet once a month, 
usually on the second Tuesday of the month.  We need volunteers to help make the 
new cemetery, Fordyce Field, a beautiful reality.  Reach out to one of our Select Board 
members about becoming a member of the Cemetery Committee. 

 

This past year our committee stepped up to assist our Sexton, Penny Sampson.  We 
learned the joy that Penny experienced as our Sexton.  Her love of meeting and helping 
people was a big part of who she was and how she lived her life.  This job of being a 
Sexton is not for the faint of heart.  It truly takes a special individual who is able to 
comfort others and at the same time is able to organize multiple people to ensure that 
the grieving family and friends are able to say their goodbyes without the disturbance 
of everyday life.  Penny tackled this job with love and pride.  We lost Penny this past 
winter.  The void she leaves behind is huge.  The best we can do is to remember her for 
her dedication to our community and love of people.  Rest in peace Penny, we’ve got 
your back. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Unity Cemetery Committee 

 









                                                        UNITY FIRE DEPARTMENT 

UNITY EMERGENCY  

MANAGEMENT 

                                                                                                                              

                                               2024 Annual Report 

 

To the Citizens of Unity, 

I would like to begin by saying that it has been an honor to serve the citizens of Unity this past 

year. Our department is committed to improving our response capabilities by continually train-

ing, upgrading our equipment, and maintaining readiness for any emergencies that may arise. 

Last year, our members dedicated over 1,700 hours to the department, which meant time spent 

away from their families in order to serve the citizens of Unity. 

Last year, we responded to a total of 121 service calls. Fortunately, there were no major storms 

that required assistance from FEMA. 

 

 

 

 

 

We were awarded a Stephen and Tabitha King grant for the Jaws of Life. This new set of tools 

replaces our previous set, which is 30 years old and unsuitable for the metals used in newer 

cars. The new equipment is quicker, stronger, and requires less space. Additionally, the Unity 



Fire Association provided funding to help cover the total cost, as the grant did not cover the full 

cost. We will continue to pursue alternative funding and grants to replace and upgrade our 

equipment. 

Last year, we successfully acquired much-needed equipment for our department. We recog-
nized the necessity to enhance our ability to rescue individuals who have fallen through the ice. 
To address this, we purchased ice water rescue equipment that enables us to perform these es-
sential operations quickly and safely. Additionally, the department found some used large-
diameter hoses, which we bought at a fraction of the cost of new hoses. This purchase saved the 
town a significant amount of money. 

Burn permits must be obtained for most outside open burning. New rules for burning are in ef-
fect this year that include the following: 

Any campfire larger than three feet in height and three feet in diameter needs a permit. 

It is unlawful to burn on red flag warning days. 

Burning laws and permits can be obtained for free online at www.maineburnpermit.com.  

We are currently looking for more members to join our department and serve the community. If 

responding to emergencies isn't for you, there are plenty of other roles available, such as clean-

ing the station or assisting with administrative tasks. If you’re interested in joining us in any 

capacity, please reach out to one of our members or contact me directly at 207-314-9192 or 

aclark@unityfiredepartment.com for more information. 

I would like to express my gratitude to all our members and their families. They dedicate many 
nights away from home to assist their fellow citizens in Unity during times of need. I am im-
mensely proud of this department and its members.  
 
I also want to extend a special thank you to the citizens and businesses of Unity for your ongo-
ing support of our Fire Department. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
Andrew Clark 
Chief/EMA Director 
Unity Fire Department 

http://www.maineburnpermit.com




 

Lisa Roux 

Assistant Superintendent  
 

84 School Street 

Unity, ME 04988 
 

Phone: (207) 948-6136 
 

Dear Residents of RSU 3, 

As I step into the role of superintendent, I do so with a deep commitment to the students, staff, and 
communities that make up our district. Having spent my career in RSU 3, I have seen firsthand the 
dedication of our educators and the resilience of our students. This transition has been both hum-
bling and inspiring, reinforcing my belief in the strength of our schools and the importance of work-
ing together to overcome challenges. It is with both optimism and a sense of responsibility that I 
share this State of the Schools report, reflecting on where we are, the challenges we face, and the 
path forward. 

Highlights from the Year 

This year has been one of growth, progress, and innovation across RSU 3. As part of our ongoing 
commitment to strengthening our district, we have implemented three subcommittees as part of our 
BEE (Building Educational Excellence) initiative, focusing on Commitment, Communication, and Col-
laboration. These efforts are aimed at fostering a more connected and engaged school community. 

Communication has also been a key focus, including ongoing updates to our district website and the 
launch of monthly newsletters that keep both staff and community members informed. At the high 
school level, we introduced a new cell phone policy designed to enhance learning and focus and sup-
port the mental health and well-being of our students.   

Our students have continued to shine in academics, athletics, and the arts. We have celebrated suc-
cessful athletic seasons, with notable achievements including wrestling championships, basketball 
playoff games, and multiple students reaching impressive milestones. Meanwhile, our music program 
is seeing increased student participation at all levels, providing more opportunities for students to 
explore and develop their talents. 

These are just a few of the many exciting things happening in RSU 3, and they reflect the dedication, 
hard work, and passion of our students, staff, and community. 

Building a Stronger, Safer, and More Supportive District 

RSU 3 remains focused on providing high-quality education and fostering a supportive learning envi-
ronment for all students. Our teachers and staff continue to adapt to evolving academic needs, inte-
grating evidence-based instructional practices and expanding social-emotional learning initiatives.  

 



Ensuring the safety and well-being of our students and staff remains one of our top priorities. We con-
tinue to assess and enhance our security measures, provide ongoing safety training, and collaborate 
with local agencies.  Maintaining a secure learning environment ensures a focus on academic rigor and 
excellence.   

We recognize that every student’s journey to graduation is unique, and we are committed to expand-
ing alternative pathways to earning the necessary credits. Whether through career and technical edu-
cation, dual enrollment, online coursework, or work-based learning experiences, we aim to provide 
students with flexible options that align with their strengths and interests. 

Additionally, we recognize the growing number of students experiencing trauma and the strain this 
places on our schools. We are working to expand mental health resources and partnerships to better 
support students and staff alike. 

Challenges and Opportunities 

Like many districts, we have faced staffing shortages and turnover, which have impacted consistency in 
programs and initiatives.  These challenges are being addressed in several ways including enhancing 
our advertising practices, strengthening our mentor program, offering frequent new staff orientation 
opportunities, and relying on the vast expertise of our experienced staff.  We are also invested in pro-
fessional development to better support our teachers and staff, in addressing students’ academic, and 
social-emotional needs. Our educators continue to go above and beyond to meet the diverse needs of 
our learners, and we are grateful for their dedication. 

One of the most significant developments in our district this year is the school board’s difficult decision 
to close two of our elementary schools at the end of this school year. This decision was made after sev-
eral years of extensive discussion and careful consideration of enrollment trends, financial sustainabil-
ity, and the need to provide equitable resources for all students. While we understand that this change 
is emotional and challenging for many in our community, we are committed to making this transition 
as smooth as possible for students, families, and staff. We will be working closely with affected families 
to ensure adequate support and clear communication throughout the process, including multiple op-
portunities for families and staff to engage with their new school in the coming months.    

 

 

 

 

Lisa Roux 

Assistant Superintendent  
 

84 School Street 

Unity, ME 04988 
 

Phone: (207) 948-6136 
 



Lisa Roux 

Assistant Superintendent  
 

84 School Street 

Unity, ME 04988 
 

Phone: (207) 948-6136 
 

Moving Forward 

A strong organization continually reflects on its practices and recognizes areas for improvement in or-
der to continually move forward. I firmly believe that growth comes from honest evaluation and a will-
ingness to adapt. As we navigate these challenges, our focus remains on fostering a thriving district 
rather than merely surviving. We are developing strategic plans to enhance curriculum, strengthen 
community partnerships, and ensure fiscal responsibility. Transparency and communication will be key 
in this process, and I encourage ongoing dialogue with all stakeholders. 

We continue to prioritize a collaborative leadership model through our District Leadership Team (DLT), 
ensuring that decision-making is shared and informed by diverse perspectives. This approach strength-
ens stability within our schools and allows us to navigate challenges with a unified vision. By fostering 
leadership at all levels, we are committed to creating a resilient and adaptable district that remains 
focused on student success. 

An essential part of moving forward is rebuilding and strengthening pride in our district. We have so 
much to be proud of—our dedicated educators, talented students, and supportive communities. By 
working together, we can continue to build a school system that our students, families, and staff feel 
proud to be a part of, creating a sense of belonging and shared accomplishment. 

I want to express my gratitude to the residents of RSU 3 for your continued support of our schools. 
Having spent 31 years as an educator in this district, I have had the privilege of educating many of our 
community members.  Additionally, as a parent, I am incredibly proud that all three of my children 
graduated from our schools and I have seen firsthand the impact of a strong, supportive education on 
their lives. These many personal connections deepen my commitment to ensuring the best possible 
future for all students in RSU 3 and I remain dedicated to strengthening the foundation that supports 
the next generation of students. 

Sincerely, 

 

Lisa Roux 
Assistant Superintendent/Incoming Superintendent, RSU 3 

 



Unity Scholarship Committee 
 

We had no applicants last year. We are still a committee except for the fact 
that we have no committee chairperson.  

 

The original endowment from John Beote has been augmented by interest ac-
crued from the Stillman Berry Fund, the Agriculture Benevolent Fund, and the 
Farwell Fund.  The bylaws state that the committee is to receive annually the 
interest accruing on those funds.  The Scholarship Committee has not re-
ceived the accrued interest since the 2020 fiscal year of the town of Uni-
ty.  The amount that the committee received for that year was $2,284.74.  The 
bylaws state that the interest accrued will be given to the Unity Scholarship 
Committee annually.  Bylaws also state that any funds received by the com-
mittee must be divided equally between "available funds for scholarship 
grants" and   "funds to be held in a bank account or CD. 

 

I hope this is helpful. 

 

Pat 

 

Patricia L. Newell 

P.O. Box 501 

2 Newell Ct. - A 2 

Unity, Maine 04988 

(207) 948-2245 



2024 Thorndike Trail Blazers 

ATV Club Report  
We held one ATV Safety class last year certifying fifteen young riders. All of our ATV 

safety instructors take great pride in their roles teaching kids to ride safely and respect-

fully. As with all of our safety classes, we include the Maine Warden service to teach 

about the laws of ATV riding. We have found that by limiting the number of kids to 15 

per class we get better involvement from the kids, and they get more hands-on learn-

ing.  

The Club participated in three parades: Unity Memorial Day Parade, Thorndike Harvest 

Days Parade and the Unity Parade of Lights. Several members attended the 8th Annual 

Wreaths Across America Ceremony in Unity.  The Club did a scavenger hunt with the 

local Masons and raised $1800 for the Thorndike Veterans Memorial. Our annual Glow 

Ride raised money for small gift cards to say thank you to our landowners.  The Club is 

actively working on adding a couple life flight landing zones to the trail system.   

We currently have around 45 miles of trails and access routes combined. We connect 

to three neighboring clubs: Jackson Wheel & Ski, Central Maine Trail Connectors of 

Dixmont and Frye Mountain Riders (Knox and Brooks).   

As a Club we recognize that there is plenty of “outdoors” for everyone to enjoy and we 

work with groups who also enjoy the trails whether they are motorized or non-

motorized. As a result, I would like to think that we have an excellent relationship with 

the landowners, select boards and town residents who may not ATV but enjoy walking, 

riding horses or bicycles on the trail system. Trails are currently closed (March 2025). 

We close the trails in October after the landowner dinner and prior to the start of deer 

(rifle) season. Trails will remain closed until after mud season in mid-May depending on 

what Mother Nature throws at us.  

We meet the third Thursday of each month, 6:30pm Unity House of Pizza. To become a 

member, for more information or to contact us follow us on Facebook- Thorndike Trail 

Blazers ATV Club. 

Finally, if you have an issue with an ATV please let the club know. We try to be proac-

tive and work hard to resolve issues with ATVs so small problems do not become large 

problems.   

 

Michele Scribner, President 

Thorndike Trail Blazers ATV Club 

 



 



 

Unity Public Library 

38 School Street, P O Box 338, Unity, Maine 04988 

Website: unitypubliclibrary.org             Email: info@unitypubliclibrary.org 

 
Unity Public Library Town Report 

January 2025 

 

Our full-service public library has been open for three years; we are open Tuesday 

through Saturday for a total of 24 hours a week. We are part of the Maine Library System 

and have access to interlibrary loans, Cloud Library, and many digital resources including 

genealogy databases.  With our library card, a patron can take any of thousands of 

courses offered through Udemy, an online course platform.  Our video conference meet-

ing room is used by local committees, podcasters, social workers, and book clubs.  This 

year we sponsored an exercise class for seniors and started an endowment fund with 

Maine Community Foundation.  

 

Our activities and services in 2024 included: 

Saturday morning Story Time & Craft 

STEAM Presentations (Science Technology Engineering Art Math) 

Saturday coding class and Tech Tuesdays 

Creative craft sessions for all ages 

Adult Reading Discussion Groups 

Author readings by five author-illustrators.  

Nine exhibits by local artists  

Printing, copying, and faxing 

Access to Bangor Public Library digital resources.  

 

We have received several grants and gifts including: 

Bangor Savings Bank Foundation grant for our video conferencing room. 

Efficiency Maine grant to install level 2 car chargers. 

Maine Humanities Council grant for an artist in residence. 

Major gift to start our endowment fund.  

ARPA grant for 2 workstations for remote workers. 

Maine Arts Commission grant for visits by author/illustrators. 

 

The library building is privately owned and pays property tax.  Revenue from two AirBnB 

suites on the second floor covers all building costs. The library is operated by about 35 

dedicated volunteers who run the circulation desk, catalog and shelve items, and assist 

patrons. 

Our board of directors meets monthly. Our board members are: 

Vicky Burwell, President; Brian Blake, Vice President; Bette Anterra, Treasurer; Amanda 

Jamison, Secretary; Pat Allen, Melissa Bastien, Alex Koch, Lorri Vaillancourt, Dorothy Royle.   

Report submitted by Jean Bourg, Director. 



 



 







 

Treasurer’s Report 
 

To my friends and neighbors of the Town of Unity, 

In 2024, as the Town of Unity’s Tax Collector and Treasurer, I had set goals to cre-
ate transparency and order to the Town’s financial accounts and investments, 

complete the outstanding 2023 and 2024 comprehensive audits, create a fiscally responsible 
plan for facilitation of the Town budget, look for ways to reduce debt service, help facilitate the 
internal financial Tax Incremental Financing (TIF) audit in preparation for the upcoming Economic 
Development audit and renewal, and to evaluate ways to keep the municipal budget down to off-
set taxation.  

This all the while the office continued to move forward with speed of a freight train with a 
Presidential Election and all.  With the addition of deputy clerk in June of 2024, we began to make 
progress with updating the office filing systems creating organization to all areas of town busi-
ness.  This became an essential step in creating the order and transparency of the town govern-
ment.   We have updated the town operating system to create clarity in reporting department ex-
penses as well as clarifying the amount of incoming revenues available to budget for the upcom-
ing fiscal year. 

It is important to know where the funds reside, what their purpose is and how much is 
available for allocation in a town budget. With this knowledge, you can determine where you can 
use reserves to offset taxation for the upcoming year but also ensure as to not exceed what is in-
tended for those specific allocations.  After many long hours, including nights and weekends, we 
have been able to achieve accurate account balances for the financial and investment accounts, 
with the exception of the value of the First Energy Stock. Going forward, these will be updated 
monthly with interest, revenue, and expenditures by account and presented to the selectboard 
and budget committee as part of the monthly treasurer’s report.  

These will also be available to the public upon request. We have been able to work with 
our auditing team to complete the FY23/24 audit and have included it in this report.  The full audit 
will be available in our office as soon as it is finalized for printing and will be available on the town 
website. We have started the FY24/25 audit and will make that available as soon as it is complet-
ed. 

 As part of the budgeting process for the upcoming year, we identified the unused funds 
from FY24/25 to reduce or offset taxation for FY25/26. Creating this balance can be difficult with 
the cost of everything going up including two unknowns of taxation from Waldo County and 
RSU#3. We have included the worksheet the budget committee and selectboard worked with to 
build this year’s budget.  You will also find the allocation spreadsheet for FY24/25 and FY25/26 to 
see how the funds were allocated for your municipal budget.  

I have included the town Treasurer’s report with the unaudited balances of all accounts as 
of January 31, 2025. Finally, we have completed an internal audit of the TIF account and have a 
better understanding and clarity of the balances in the appropriate accounts for the full TIF ac-
count. This will help the EDC Committee facilitate forward with allocations and facilitation of cur-
rent allocations. Going into the next year we intend to continue with continuity and transparency 
for all departments of the town. 

 

Respectfully, 

Char-lin Williams  

Tax Collector and Treasurer 

 



 



 



 











 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 

RHR Company, CPA’s audit report for fiscal year 2024—2025 was not 
completed at time of printing.  The report will be available after comple-

tion upon request and will be published in next year’s Town Report. 
 

RHR Smith & Company, CPA’s 
3 Old Orchard Road 

Buxton, Maine  04093 





 

 



  



 













  



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



Town of Unity 

 

Town Office Hours 

 Monday, Wednesday thru Friday:  8:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m. 

 Tue:  11:00 a.m. to 7:00 p.m. 

 Phone:  (207) 948-3763 

 Fax:  (207) 948-3767 

 Email:     unity@unityme.org 

                clerk@unityme.org 

                deputyclerk@unityme.org 

 Website:  unityme.org 

Selectmen 

 Antonio “Tony” Avila (207) 649-3566 

 David Wakefield (207) 692-4086 

Assessor 

 Ellery Bane (207) 948-3763 

Code Enforcement Officer 

 Dylan Lajoie (207) 948-3763 

Plumbing Inspector 

 Dylan Lajoie (207) 948-3763 

Animal Control Officer 

 Dennis Morelli (207) 712-3714 

Fire Chief 

 Andrew Clark (207) 680-0138 

Fire Permits 

 Blaine Persons, II (207) 660-3526 

 Jeff Curtis (207) 465-6343 

Sexton 

 Vacant 

Unity Utility District (207) 716-7576 

 

Emergency 911 



 

 

 









Holiday Observed 
 

The Town Office follows  

State of Maine 2025 Holiday Schedule  

and will be closed on the following days: 

 

 

 Washington’s Birthday Monday, February 17, 2025 

 Patriot’s Day Monday, April 21, 2025 

 Memorial Day Monday, May 26, 2025 

 Juneteenth Day Thursday, June 19, 2025 

 Independence Day Friday, July 4, 2025 

 Labor Day Monday, September 1, 2025 

 Indigenous Peoples Day Monday, October 13, 2025 

 Veterans Day Tuesday, November 11, 2025 

 Thanksgiving Day Thursday, November 27, 2025 

 Thanksgiving Friday Friday, November 28, 2025 

 Christmas Thursday, December 25, 2025 

 New Year’s Day Thursday, January 1, 2026 

 Martin Luther King, Jr. Day Monday, January 19, 2026 

 

 



 


